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COME SEE US ! !  

WE WELCOME VISITORS 

 
Larimer County Genealogical 
Society meets at 6:30 pm on the 
3rd Thursday of each month (no 
meeting in December) at one of 
the Ft. Collins Libraries. Check 
the Calendar of Events or our 
website for location. 
 
Dues are $20.00 per year for an 

individual or $30.00 per year for 

a family.  Lifetime dues are also 

available. 

 

The Newsletter is published 6 

times a year. Please submit your 

articles and announcements to  

The Newsletter Committee at: 

Newsletter_editor@lcgsco.org or  

in writing to:  

                                                         

Larimer County Genealogical 

Society       P.O. Box   270737  Ft. 

Collins, CO 80527-0737                                

 

All submissions are subject to 

editing.   

click 

    Details and registration for all events may be found on our website at: 

www.lcgsco.org/calendar-of-events 

 

 

 

 

Classes are Free unless noted otherwise.  Some Require Advance Registration. 

————————————————————————— 
 

June 3, 2015   6:30 pm—8:30 pm Class: Family Tree Maker Users Group. Harmo-

ny Library Fort Collins, Co.   Instructor Bob Larson will discuss the various family 

situations on adoptions, orphans, multiple marriages, divorces, same sex mar-

riages, unmarried couples, family health histories, and DNA results.  

Jun 18, 2015  6:30 pm - 8:30 pm Program: Using Emigrant Guides for Genealogi-

cal Research!  Old Town Library on Peterson Street, Fort Collins, Co. Certified Ge-

nealogist Julie Miller  will tell us about emigrant guides providing essential infor-

mation and practical advice to our ancestors about travel routes, weather, oppor-

tunities, and much more. Julie will explain how to use emigrant guides for insight 

into the how’s and why’s of an ancestor’s preparation and journey across an 

ocean or the country.  

July 16, 2015  6:30 pm - 8:30 pm Program: 20th Century Military Records. Old 

Town Library on Peterson Street, Fort Collins, Co. Speaker Dina Carson will pre-

sent “20th Century Military Records: Finding the Modern Soldier, WWI and Later.” 

Learn how to search for and obtain military records from the most recent century. 

Dina will provide examples of where to find ancestors who served in the different 

campaigns.  

 

July & August:  Family Tree Maker Users Group 

No class! Enjoy vacation time and keep updating your family tree.  

  

Aug 20, 2015  6:30 pm-8:30 pm Program: Homestead Records.  Old town Library 

on Peterson Street, Fort Collins, Co. Speaker Pat Roberts  explains how to re-

search homestead records. Homestead application papers often mention family 

members and previous residence as shown in dozens of papers which may in-

clude land application forms, citizenship applications, family Bible pages, mar-

riage or death certificates, newspaper clippings, and affidavits  

   

 

 

 

 

Classes are Free unless noted otherwise.  Some Require Advance Registration. 

————————————————————————— 
Oct 3, Class: Intermediate Genealogy. Loveland Library Gertrude Scott Room. 9:15 am-

12:15 pm. This free Intermediate Genealogy class goes “beyond the basics.” Instructor 

Pat Johnson will demonstrate how and where you can successfully locate information 

beyond the Internet and basic records. Topics include: Land, Tax, Probate, Cemetery Rec-

ords, Naturalization and more. Registration is required.  

 

Oct 5, Class: Family Tree Maker User Group. Council Tree Library, Fort Collins. 6:30 pm –

8:30 pm.  Instructor Bob Larson will present how to publish your family history using a 

simple publishing wizard template and the internal Smart Stories creator. Users can build 

their family history book with title pages, table of contents, family group sheets, biog-

raphies, photos, documents, bibliography, and an index. Final publication can be PDF 

format for commercial printing, digital to relatives or printed as a book at home.  

                                             

Oct 10, Class: Intro to Genealogy.  Old Town Library, Fort Collins. 10: 15 am—1:15 pm. 

New to genealogy? Genealogy instructor Carol Stetser will present a FREE three hour 

class for new and intermediate genealogists wanting to learn researching, types of rec-

ords, where records are located, useful internet websites, recording your data, different 

types of genealogy software, local genealogy sources, various local societies to consider, 

and info on Larimer County Genealogical Society.  Registration is Required. 

 

Oct 15, Program: Cemetery Research. Old Town Library, Fort Collins. 6:30 pm 8:30 pm. 

Speaker Carol Stetser will present “Cemetery Research” and will discuss various methods 

on cemetery research using photos from the Grandview Cemetery in Fort Collins. Carol 

will share some tips and tools for making the most out of your research trip to a cemetery.  

 

Nov 14, CONFERENCE FOR A CAUSE. 8:30 am—4:00 pm at “The Ranch,” Loveland. Our 

first annual Conference for a Cause! We will be featuring nationally renowned genealogist 

and co-host of Genealogy Roadshow, D. Joshua Taylor! The event will be a fundraiser for 

the War of 1812 Preserve the Pensions and the Friday’s Council Tree Chapter, NSDAR 

Historic Marker Project at Grandview Cemetery . Registration  is required. $40 of the $60 

registration fee is tax deductible. 

 

Nov 19, Program: Researching Family Search’s Website. Council Tree Library, Fort Collins. 

6:30 pm 8:30 pm.  Speaker Pat Johnson will present her program on “Researching Family 

Search’s Website.” Pat will show how to search this popular free website with all the avail-

able worldwide databases.  

    Details and registration for all events may be found on our website at: 

www.lcgsco.org/calendar-of-events 

http://www.lcgsco.org
mailto:Newsletter_editor@lcgsco.org
http://www.facebook.com/lcgsco
http://www.lcgsco.org/calendar-of-events
http://www.preservethepensions.org/
http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/%7Ecofctdar/MarkerFlyer2.jpg
http://www.rootsweb.ancestry.com/%7Ecofctdar/MarkerFlyer2.jpg
http://www.lcgsco.org/calendar-of-events
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

Stacey Wallace Rehbein 

Larimer County Genealogical Society Officers 

President               Stacey Rehbein     493-4241 

Vice President              Kathy Patrick      206-1664 

Treasurer               Bruce Harshberger     669-3157 

Recording Secretary              Diana Dwyer          581-8843 

Corresponding Secretary       Caryl Griscavage     218-2049                       

Director at Large              Debbie Harrison     223-7510 

Director at Large              Paul Opler       

 

Committee Chairs 

 

Archival              Patty Ludwig      797-2824 

Budget & Finance             Bob Larson      225-0491 

Council Representative         Jean Anderson             702-622-1659 

Education              Debbie Harrison     223-7510 

FHC Contact             Pat Johnson      482-3385 

Membership             Jean Anderson             702-622-1659 

Publications             Paige Groninger     206-9319 

Publicity              Kim Filip-Campbell      970-406-0082 

Researcher -  Ft. Collins        Carol Stetser      495-1132 

Researcher -  Loveland          Al Boswell      669-8766 

Webmaster             Larry Doyle           229-0661 

 

Newsletter/Facebook Staff 

 

Editor              Gary E Davis      682-2320 

Calendar              Dorothy Sandman 

Bio Sketcher             Open 

Photographer             Ken Horne 

 

 

Service Hours Changes 
 

Please note the following changes  

in hours. 

  

 
Family History Center Contact info: 
 
 
Fort Collins FHC:  226-5999 
600 Swallow Rd. 
 
Tuesday  and Wednesday:  10 am - 4 pm; 
Tuesday: 6:30 pm - 9:30 pm (no Wed. evening) 
Saturday: 9 am to Noon, excepting the first Satur-
day each month) 
 
Loveland FHC:  669-6498 
3800 Mountain Lion Dr. 
 
Tuesday and Wednesday: 9 am -  3 pm; 
Wednesday: 7 pm - 9 pm; 
Saturday: 9 am to Noon 
 
Berthoud FHC:  532-2155 (for appointment) 
550 Spartan Dr. 
 
Tuesday and Wednesday: 6:30 pm—8:30 pm 

FAMILY HISTORY CENTER NEWS 

By:  Pat Johnson 

 

Hello Everyone, 

 

In case you haven’t already heard! LCGS 

is pleased to announce CONFERENCE 

FOR A CAUSE.  Make plans to attend this 

possibly once in a lifetime experience on 

November 14, 2015 at The Ranch in Loveland, CO.  Present-

ing will be nationally known speaker and co-host of  PBS’s, 

Genealogy Roadshow, D. Joshua Taylor. Two-thirds of the 

proceeds from this conference will be a tax deductible dona-

tion to two genealogical, preservation projects:  a local pro-

ject sponsored by Friday’s Council Tree Chapter of the DAR 

for repairing and preserving headstones in a local cemetery 

and a national project to preserve pension records from the 

War of 1812.  Find out more and register at lcgsco.org. Top-

ics are:  

 

New Tools and Ideas in Research: The field of genealogy is 

constantly changing and evolving. Each day new techniques, 

resources, and tools are developed to assist in the quest for 

one’s ancestors. Learn technological developments 

(including gadgets and gizmos); newly discovered resources 

for genealogical research, and more. 

 

Successful Searching: Effective internet searching cannot be 

complete with clustering. Learn how to limit your search en-

gine results to websites that will be beneficial to you without 

having to scroll through thousands of results! Strong empha-

sis is put on learning and using “Yippy” and other search en-

gines. 

 

On and Off the Net: Researching by locality is an essential 

research method for genealogists. Uncover the best re-

sources (both online and offline) for research by localities. 

Highlights of this lecture include a look at the USGenWeb 

Project and the resources found in genealogical and histori-

cal societies. 

 

Beyond Belief: There are thousands of genealogical and his-

torical societies across the United States, each containing 

records that are not available anywhere else! Learn how to 

find historical societies, and get the most out of their rec-

ords. Learn what records are unique to historical societies 

that can further your research. 

 

Stacey Wallace Rehbein 

LCGS President 

 

http://lcgsco.org
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Free Legacy Family Tree Webinars 
 

Millennia Corporation and FamilyTreeWebinars.com 

are pleased to announce registration is open for its 

2015 Legacy Family Tree Webinar Series.  

Sign up for one or all of them and you’ll receive a re-

minder email both one day and one hour prior to the 

live event. Now you can sign up for multiple webinars 

at the same time by clicking here or visit 

www.FamilyTreeWebinars.com for more information. 
 

October: 

 

Wearables & Genealogy—Wacky and Wild or Worth the 

Wait? by Thomas MacEntee. 10/7 

Colonial Immigration—The English Pioneers of Early 

America byBeth Foulk. 10/14 

Billions of Records, Billions of Stories by Devin Ashby. 

10/16 

What Happened to the State of Frankland—Using Ten-

nessee’s Pre-Statehood Records by J. Mark Lowe. 

10/21 

Complex Evidence—What is it? How Does it Work? And 

Why Does it Matter? by Warren Bittner. 10/28 

 

November: 

 

Researching with Karen 3! By Karen Clifford.  11/4 

Organizing Your Genetic Genealogy  by Diahan 

Southard. 11/11 

Bringing it All Together and Leaving a Permanent Rec-

ord by Tom Kemp. 11/13 

Mapping Madness by Ron Arons. 11/18 

 

December (early):  

Stories in Stone - Cemetery Research by Gail 

Blankenau. 12/2 

 

 

 

FamilyTreeWebinars.com memberships: 

All live webinars are free, and their recordings are free 

to watch for the next 7 days. If you missed a previous 

webinar you can have access to the entire archives 

(now more than 200 hours) and instructors' handouts 

(more than 500 pages) through a monthly or annual 

webinar membership. Click here for more information 

or to subscribe. 

 

————————————————— 
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Editor’s Note: The links in this newsletter should 

all be live, however, you may need to sit straight 

up in your chair and clench your jaw to get them 

to work. Suggestion: first do one click on the link 

anywhere, then while holding down the control 

key, double click the linked phrase. OR, perhaps 

much easier depending on your computer, click 

on the link phrase anywhere, then right-click; in 

the drop-down window select “open hyperlink” or 

a similar phrase.  

 

If you have a paper newsletter or other link problems, look for the 

main website address. Typing that in your browser should get you 

to the right area, then just look around for links to what you want. 

Example: FamilyTreeWebinars.com  in bold in the article to the 

right on Legacy Family Tree Webinars. 

 

SHARE your interesting stories and experiences with us. What in-

teresting thing did you just discover? Newsletter_editor@lcgsco.org  

CLICKING & SHARING 

        Society News   FREE LEGACY WEBINARS 

New Members & Visitors! 
 

Keep in touch with your friends in our Society. How? 

Look them up in our 2015 Membership Directory. Ask 

them what they are researching, and you may find 

common interests, or dilemmas! (The Directory was 

sent to you as an attachment to an email on June 

29th.)  

We welcome the following seven new members to the 

LCGS since August 1. Our membership now totals 

184, plus one institutional member. 

 

Brian Carroll from Fort Collins 
Teresa Kahle from Fort Collins 
Wilma Romero from Windsor 
Debra Skoff from Longmont 
Marcia Simmons from Denver 
Lindsay Hurd from Fort Collins 
Joy Michels from Loveland  

 

We hope you find our society provides more infor-

mation, training, services, friendship and fun than you 

expected. 

Visitors! Our records show 104 visitors in January 

through September meetings. Visitors and New mem-

bers can be a great resource of new knowledge and 

friendship.  

Current members — please walk around before our 

programs begin and welcome new members and visi-

tors— even say “hello” to current members, especially 

Free Legacy Family Tree Webinars 
 

Millennia Corporation and FamilyTreeWebinars.com 

are pleased to announce registration is open for its 

2015 Legacy Family Tree Webinar Series.  

Sign up for one or all of them and you’ll receive a re-

minder email both one day and one hour prior to the 

live event. Now you can sign up for multiple webinars 

at the same time by clicking here or visit 

www.FamilyTreeWebinars.com for more information. 

 
October: 

Wearables & Genealogy—Wacky and Wild or Worth the 

Wait? by Thomas MacEntee. 10/7 

 

Colonial Immigration—The English Pioneers of Early 

America by Beth Foulk. 10/14 

 

Billions of Records, Billions of Stories by Devin Ashby. 

10/16 

 

What Happened to the State of Frankland—Using Ten-

nessee’s Pre-Statehood Records by J. Mark Lowe. 

10/21 

 

Complex Evidence—What is it? How Does it Work?  And 

Why Does it Matter? by Warren Bittner. 10/28 

 

November: 

Researching with Karen 3! By Karen Clifford.  11/4 

 

Organizing Your Genetic Genealogy  by Diahan 

Southard. 11/11 

 

Bringing it All Together and Leaving a Permanent Rec-

ord by Tom Kemp. 11/13 

 

Mapping Madness by Ron Arons. 11/18 

 

December (early):  

Stories in Stone - Cemetery Research by Gail 

Blankenau. 12/2 

 
FamilyTreeWebinars.com memberships: 

All live webinars are free, and their recordings are free to 

watch for the next 7 days. If you missed a previous webinar 

you can have access to the entire archives (now more than 

200 hours) and instructors' handouts (more than 500 pag-

es) through a monthly or annual webinar membership. Click 

here for more information or to subscribe. 

New Members & Visitors! 
 

Keep in touch with your friends in our Society. How? 

Look them up in our 2015 Membership Directory. Ask 

them what they are researching, and you may find 

common interests, or dilemmas! (The Directory was 

sent to you as an attachment to an email on June 

29th.)  

We welcome the following seven new members to the 

LCGS since August 1. Our membership now totals 

184, plus one institutional member. 
 

Brian Carroll from Fort Collins 
Teresa Kahle from Fort Collins 
Wilma Romero from Windsor 
Debra Skoff from Longmont 
Marcia Simmons from Denver 
Lindsay Hurd from Fort Collins 
Joy Michels from Loveland  

 

We hope you find our society provides more infor-

mation, training, services, friendship and fun than you 

expected. 

 

Visitors! Our records show 104 visitors in January 

through September meetings. 

 

Current members — please walk around before our 

programs begin and say “hello” to new members and 

visitors. Visitors and New members can be a great 

resource of new knowledge and friendship.  

http://p.feedblitz.com/t2.asp?/78561/2124182/4695496/www.familytreewebinars.com/upcoming-webinars-multireg.php
http://p.feedblitz.com/t2.asp?/78561/2124182/4695496/www.familytreewebinars.com/
http://p.feedblitz.com/t2.asp?/78561/2124182/4695496/www.familytreewebinars.com/learn_more.php
mailto:Newsletter_editor@lcgsco.org
http://p.feedblitz.com/t2.asp?/78561/2124182/4695496/www.familytreewebinars.com/upcoming-webinars-multireg.php
http://p.feedblitz.com/t2.asp?/78561/2124182/4695496/www.familytreewebinars.com/
http://p.feedblitz.com/t2.asp?/78561/2124182/4695496/www.familytreewebinars.com/learn_more.php
http://p.feedblitz.com/t2.asp?/78561/2124182/4695496/www.familytreewebinars.com/learn_more.php
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My interest in genealogy and history began while 

pulling weeds and pruning roses when I was eight. 

Great grandfather, Robert Garibaldi Maxwell, died in 

1955 and great grandmother Minnie was lonely and 

needed help with her 2340 West Mulberry Street 

home. Most summer weekends for two years I mowed 

the lawn and tended her prized rose bushes while she 

talked about Fort Collins in the early 1900s. 

 

During my K-12 school years, Fort Collins was in a ma-

jor growth boom and I attended Mountain View Ele-

mentary, new Moore Elementary School, old Lincoln 

Junior High School, new Lesher Junior High School, old 

Fort Collins High School, and new Poudre High School 

in the first graduation class of 1965. 

 

My mother, Erma Devers, was a 4-H leader, passion-

ately interested in genealogy and wrote several articles 

for Larimer County history books. My father, George 

Devers, was an avid archer and sharpshooter and I 

followed in his footsteps with the Fort Collins High 

School Rifle Club and Red Feather Bowmen. 

 

My college education includes an A.A. in Accounting 

and B.S. in Business Administration and I retired as 

Director of Accounting for a California aerospace cor-

poration. My New Jersey born husband, Frank, and I 

met in California and enjoyed 15 years of ocean boat-

ing up and down the west coast and Catalina Island. 

We are excited to have retired in beautiful Colorado 

close our families. Retirement has given me the oppor-

tunity to research seven Colorado direct ancestor fami-

lies before 1900 and restore photos.   

 

Paternal Ancestors: 

Charles Devers and Caroline Wolfer Devers, my grand-

father’s parents, came to North Park in 1884 and 

homesteaded near Delaney Buttes.  They moved to 

Fort Collins in 1891 for the winters but continued 

ranching in North Park until 1916. In 1904 Charles 

and his partners filed as incorporators for the Wolfer 

Ditch Company to convey water from the Roaring Fork 

River to North Park. 

 

Samuel Hall Haworth, my grandmother’s father, moved 

to Stout, CO. in 1869 and worked at a local blacksmith 

shop. In 1879 he moved to Walden, CO. and was one 

of the first mail carriers to the North Park area.  His 

early horseback and snowshoe mail trips were from 

Fort Steel, WY. to Teller City, CO.  In later years he up-

graded to an automo-

bile with skis for front 

tires. Sam was a Wal-

den Justice of the 

Peace in 1899-1901. 

 

Judson Rathbun and 

Rosetta Dey Rathbun, 

my grandmother’s 

grandparents, and their 

children were early set-

tlers of Walden, built 

the second town cabin, 

and are in the first pic-

ture of Walden taken 

about 1887.  Judson 

got a receiver’s receipt 

in April, 1889 and the 

original sixteen town blocks were laid out. 

 

 Maternal Ancestors: 

Robert Garibaldi Maxwell and Minnie Ann Hann Max-

well, my grandfather’s parents, in 1899 moved their 

four young sons, equipment, registered cattle, and Po-

land-China pigs by train, then wagon to Fort Collins.  

R.G. Maxwell built their historic 2340 West Mulberry 

Street home. He was well known for prize winning Po-

land-China hogs, cross breed bulls, Hereford calves 

and Southdown sheep.  

 

In 1911, R.G. Maxwell donated a site for Empire 

Grange Hall #148 at 2306 West Mulberry Street and 

assisted in construction. Colorado Agricultural College 

declared a student holiday in December, 1923 and 

students climbed the foothills, cleared an area and 

constructed an “A” for the Aggies. But the “A” could 

not be completed until a legal agreement was made 

between the College, the State Board of Agriculture 

and R.G. Maxwell. He gave the university a 99 year 

lease for one dollar (as a token) to use the land. 

 

Philemon Pierson Hann and Alta Amalia Pickard Hann, 

my great grandmother’s parents, moved to Fort Collins 

in December, 1896. He suffered from consumption 

and hoped the climate would improve his health. He 

was a farmer and died after three years residency. 

 

William C.E. Hawley, my grandmother Emerald Hawley 

Maxwell’s father, moved to Fort Collins in Aug 1884 

and opened Hawley’s Carriage Factory at Jefferson and                         

Continued page 7 
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What’s happening with the Federation of 

Genealogical Societies (FGS)?  

Alaskan Cruise Successful:  Although the summer was 

rather quiet with FGS, the past two months have been 

very busy! The FGS leadership put together an Alaskan 

Cruise1, which by all accounts was very successful. 

The cruise featured lectures from President D. Joshua 

Taylor (our own Conference for a Cause speaker!), Da-

vid Rencher, Judy G. Russell, and Elizabeth Shown 

Mills. If you are on Facebook, check out the FGS page 

for pictures and highlights.  

 

NY Family History Conference:  September was also 

busy, as more FGS representatives traveled to Syra-

cuse, NY for the New York Family History Conference. 

This regional event brought over 600 attendees for 

three great fantastic days of educational sessions, in-

cluding a brand new DNA track. The first day was a 

“Society Leadership” program – again featuring Josh 

Taylor and David Rencher, as well as Ed Donakey, Curt 

Witcher, and our own LCGS member Jen Baldwin (me!).  

 

The conference was a huge success, and the society 

day was extremely well attended. Personally, I find it 

fantastic when the attendees are engaged and want to 

incorporate conversation into the lectures – especially 

when talking about society management and growth. 

The folks in Syracuse were very involved, and it really 

made for a special day. I presented four sessions in 

total during the conference, and was also part of a 

panel Q&A with the other FGS speakers.  

One additional highlight from the event was the final 

mile of a months-long effort to raise donations for the 

War of 1812 Preserve the Pensions effort. Mike Hall, 

FGS volunteer and employee at FamilySearch, has 

spent the last few months running, walking, biking and 

swimming a grand total of 1812 miles – with every 

mile matched dollar for dollar by the community. Ulti-

mately, the effort raised $32,765 and saved 72,804 

pages of pension files! The money will go towards digit-

izing the images and making them free forever – for all 

of us! – on Fold3.com.  You can learn more about this 

project on the Preserve the Pensions website, pre-

servethepensions.org, and don’t forget that our No-

vember seminar is also working towards this cause.  

Webinar Series:  The FGS webinar series will continue  

 

 

through the winter, so watch for updates on the web-

site or the FGS blog, The Voice. They also just launched 

the brand new Member Insider – a monthly email up-

date for all FGS member organizations, filled with great 

information for society leadership as we all continue 

the journey through innovation and technology ad-

vancements in family history.  

If you have any questions about FGS, please reach out 

to me, I would be happy to help.  
 

Until next time,  

Jen Baldwin 

 

 

With sadness, we announce 

the passing of Sherri Schloss. 

She was a member of LCGS 

since 2008. 

Sherri was diagnosed with 

Cystic Fibrosis, a chronic lung 

disease, at an early age. Her 

parents were told by doctors 

she would live only a few 

years. But the doctors did not 

know her determination and 

that of those who would pro-

vide her care. Sherri deter-

mined not to let anything hold her back from living her 

life on her own terms. 

Sherri was an avid genealogist and a member of the Lar-

imer County Genealogical Society and was involved in the 

production of the DVDs by the society. In the last several 

years, she indexed and arbitrated tens of thousands of 

genealogical records in an effort to help others discover 

their family history. She also enjoyed membership in the 

Daughters of the Utah Pioneers and was always so proud 

of her heritage. 

Sherri received a lung transplant recently; however, over 

the course of the next 102 days, there were many suc-

cesses and setbacks. After a courageous fight, on August 

16, 2015 she drew her last breath and began her new 

eternal journey. 

Dedicated Genealogist Passes  

October/November 2015       LARIMER COUNTY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY 

Our Genealogy Community: Updates from FGS  

     By Jen Baldwin, FGS Delegate 

http://www.fgs.org/
http://www.fgs.org/
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PART I 
A reprint from http://www.thefamilydig.com/?p=1197  

I recently discovered that I am related to 

Jesse and Frank James.  Not closely, so I don’t have to 

worry that I’ll feel like robbing a train or changing my 

identity someday. At least I don’t think I will. I am his  

5th cousin, 4x’s removed. I told you it wasn't a close re-

lationship! I thought it would be as simple as finding his 

life and death dates and maybe a couple of nuggets (no 

pun intended) to add to my family tree. As I began look-

ing for these nuggets I found that there is a big mystery 

behind his alleged death. Well, of course, he’s dead now 

no matter what happened, but, was it really Jesse who 

was shot in the back and killed in 1882? In investigating 

his life and death, along with not having a direct rela-

tionship to him; I have no reason to make things go a 

certain way in trying to solve this mystery. I decided to 

just follow the genealogical facts in this investigation to 

see what I could come up with.  

 

But first; let’s go back, 

with a little family his-

tory. Jesse Woodson 

James was born to the 

Reverend Robert Sal-

lee James and Zerelda 

Elizabeth Cole on 5 

September, 1847. He 

was the 3rd of 4 chil-

dren from that mar-

riage. His brother Alex-

ander Franklin was 

about 6 years older 

than him, and their 

sister Susan Lavenia 

was 4 years younger 

than Jesse. Another 

brother Robert died as 

an infant. 

 

 

In the 1850 census we find the James family; Robert 

(31) a B P Preacher, Sarelda (28), Franklin (10), Jesse 

R. (4) and Susan (9 mo’s) living in Platte, Clay, Missouri. 

Their property is worth $2100.  About this time the Fa-

ther, Robert Sallee James leaves for California, attend- 

ing to his religious duty to bring salvation and help to the 

lost souls in the California mining camps. It is said that  

 

 

 

he died shortly after arriving. Another story is that he 

faked his death, left for a time and then came back to 

Missouri to be with a younger woman. I really don’t know 

if this is true or not but it could be how Jesse came upon 

the idea to disappear and fake his own death. If that is 

truly what happened. 

 

In 1860 the two James boys, Frank and Jesse are 16 

and 12, still living at home and their mother, Zerelda 

has remarried twice by this time. Her second marriage 

was to Benjamin Simms in September, 1852. He was a 

neighboring farmer who died soon after the marriage; 

being thrown from his horse in January, 1854.  They had 

no children. Her third marriage was to Dr. Archie Reuben 

Samuel on 25 September, 1855.  They had 5 children. 

Evidently, Frank & Jesse’s step-father, Reuben Samuel 

was the type of southern slave holder that took what he 

wrongly believed as ownership a bit too far. He had a 

son named Samuel Perry with a slave named Char-

lotte. Perry stayed with them as long as they lived and 

was named as a servant in both the 1880 census and 

1900 census. Perry married in 1900 to Susie Willis and 

they had 5 children. 

As you can guess, the James Family fought on the Con-

federate side during the Civil War. It was a tumultuous 

time, especially for those living in the conflicted state of 

Missouri. 

Watch for:  Part 2 of the Family Dig post  (W)here lies 

Jessie James?  http://www.thefamilydig.com/?p=1197 

(www.familydig.net) 

  

By Stacey Rehbein 

Frank & Jesse (the younger) James 

Research Tips 

Have you found a small treasure trove of genealogical 

or historical information for a state, county or city?  If 

so, please share that with our readers—your fellow ge-

nealogists. In this regard, Kathy Patrick refers you to 

an updated and expanded website for Minnesota, 

called Minnesota Reflections from the Minnesota Digi-

tal Library. Check it out at http://www.mndigital.org. 

Also, Gary Davis, a learner in genealogy, was repeated-

ly told by a genealogist to obtain “The Handbook for 

Genealogists,” but has not heard that recently at 

LCGS. Check that out also. 

http://www.thefamilydig.com/?p=1197
http://www.thefamilydig.com/?p=1197
(www.familydig.net)
http://www.familydig.net
http://www.mndigital.org


7 

 

October/November 2015       LARIMER COUNTY GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY 

       

Our family story, written down and passed on by my 

great-aunt in the 1970’s, said that our ancestor, Eliza 

McMahon, was born in Ireland and came to this country 

in the mid-1800’s.  She married Samuel Williams and 

their five children were born in Ohio. Samuel died young, 

and Eliza was left as a young widow with five children.  

She emigrated to Iowa, where she had McMahon rela-

tives. 

 

My research question was: Who were those relatives: 

parents, brother, uncle?  One of the places I searched 

was the West Liberty Public Library in Muscatine County, 

Iowa. The West Liberty Public Library is a Carnegie Li-

brary. Andrew Carnegie, a Scottish-American business-

man and philanthropist, donated money to build 2,509 

libraries between 1883 and 1929. A town could make a 

request for a grant, agree to his terms, and then receive 

the money for the construction of the library. The West 

Liberty library, a beautiful old stone building, was built in 

1904. Online, they have an index of the microfilmed 

newspaper records. I looked for all birth, marriage, and 

death records with the name McMahon - 21 records in 

all. The index listed good information, such as name, 

date of event, name of newspaper and issue date, and 

sometimes a note such as ‘son of’. But I wanted to see 

the entire article, especially the death notices and obitu-

aries, which often name parents and survivors.   

 

Last summer, my mother and I visited local cemeteries 

in Muscatine County. We also stopped in the library 

briefly, but there wasn’t time to look at the microfilmed 

records. The librarian last year told me that there are 

“lots of McMahons” in West Liberty, in fact she was mar-

ried to one! This summer, I set aside an afternoon to go 

to the West Liberty Public Library. I called ahead and 

asked if they could pull the reels of microfilm I would 

need. When I arrived, the librarian on duty said, “I’m a 

McMahon, too”. I joked, “Maybe we’re related,” and 

asked him for the names of his McMahon parents and 

grandparents. 

 

Searching old newspapers on microfilm is tedious work, 

partly because there was very little organization to the 

newspaper. If space existed at the bottom of a column, 

they would stick in anything that fit. Or you might find a 

list of items like hog prices, someone’s party, a church  

 
picnic, and a death notice in 

no particular order. It means 

you have to look at each 

page of the newspaper from 

top to bottom. 

 

I began my search, taking a 

screen shot for each newspa-

per article I found and send-

ing it to their printer. I soon 

found the librarian’s family 

going further back than he had known. And then, BOOM, 

I found the record that was both what I was looking for 

(who were Eliza’s relatives) and that linked me to the 

librarian. In the obituary for his 2x great-grandfather, 

Andrew, one of the survivors listed was Mrs. Eliza Wil-

liams, a half-sister to the deceased. So our common an-

cestor was the father to Andrew and Eliza, William 

McMahon. The librarian and I are 4th cousins

(technically, half-fourth cousins since we descend from 

two different wives of William). At the end of the day, I 

had 21 photocopied pages to take home for further re-

search, an answer to my research question, and a newly 

discovered cousin! 

Finding Relatives in Unexpected Places 

Or How the Librarian Turned out to be my Fourth Cousin 
 

By Tammie Gregori 

  August 2015 

Continued from page 4. 

 

Pine. He was known for elaborate hand painted  

designs, quality carriages and “The Hawley Cart” and 

also did custom oil painting, water colors and photo-

graph enlargements. He was sales agent for the O.I.C. 

Coming Hog that was exempt from cholera. W.C.E. 

Hawley was active in Grange #148, donated bricks for 

the 2306 West Mulberry Street Grange and assisted in 

construction. 

 

Charles H. Marsh, my grandmother’s grandfather, was 

admitted to the Territory of Colorado Bar in Sept 1871. 

His Fort Collins law practice represented many areas 

including probates, real estate transactions, convey-

ancing, collections, and coroner inquests. He was ap-

pointed Fort Collins Coroner in 1884, Police Magis-

trate and Justice of the Peace in 1885 and Judge in 

1886.   

 

* * *  
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